
Minutes of an additional meeting of Cartmel Fell Parish Council held by ZOOM on 
Wednesday 2nd June 2021 at 7.30pm. 
 
Present were Councillors Alan Telford (Chairman), Chris Cannon, Helen Smith and 
Mike Smith, and Parish Clerk Kevin Price.  Apologies for absence were accepted 
from Councillor Matthew Martin. 
 
Two planning applications were considered: 
 
7/2021/5422  Jetty and landing adjacent to Calm Water, Newby Bridge Road.   
Replacement jetty and landing.  Approval recommended. 
 
7/2021/5393  Rosthwaite Farm, Windermere.  Farm diversification scheme including 
the siting of holiday lodges and associated works.   
 
The Council found it difficult to decide what to do as there appears to be only one 
letter of representation on the LDNPA website and Councillors wondered if the 
previous comments (on 7/2020/5571) need to be re-submitted or if they will be 
carried across to the new application.  
 
The Clerk will make enquiries and keep Councillors informed. 
 
However, the Council unanimously recommends refusal of the application; the 
previous comments stand.  It was also felt that the proposed access is no better than 
before, and that it is highly dangerous.  CCC Highways were against the previous 
application so it is hoped that will be the case again.  Councillors felt the proposed 
development is too large, would be very visible and would distort the landscape. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
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